McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Tuesday September 10 2013
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson, David Enerson, Dan Dobratz 
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:33 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on May 21, 2013 were read and approved.  
Treasurer’s Report and Budget Review:  David Quick gave the year to date budget report, with income to date being above budget at 99,094.31.   The above budget amount is due to income from fundraising and raffle donations, fish restocking donations, and grant funds.  Expenses for the year are under in some areas as the brush cutting, chemical treatments, and payroll/fuel costs are under budget.  August expenses have not been recorded yet for some expenses such as fuel, so there are additional expenses expected.  The upcoming budget for 2013-14 is expected to be closer to a normal year, with budget line items for harvesting, maintenance, etc budgeted for higher costs in some areas.  The plan is to keep assessments at the same level as the current year.  
Student Update Report:    Tyler Phillips worked on various projects this summer including hand pulling and scouting, and clean boat clean waters inspections.  He also assisted with delivering notices for the chemical treatment.  Due to taking a permanent position that would be for post graduation, another student worker Emily Rice was hired at the end of the summer to start training for the next summer.  
Invasives Update:  Eurasian Water  Milfoil was found in the Heffron Loop channels and by the Island View Ct area in the end of June, and was chemical treated in July.   Eurasian was also now found by the condos area and the area across from the weed harvesters, and a mapping was completed and sent to the DNR to request a chemical treatment.  An answer from the DNR is waiting on mapping results from the aquatic plant survey completed by the DNR and Golden Sands RC&D.  If a chemical treatment is completed this fall, another will be still needed in the spring, but may be more of a small scale treatment.  If a treatment is not completed this fall, a large scale treatment will be needed in spring.  
Aquatic Plant Harvesting:    A new plant harvester demo was conducted on McDill, but unfortunately the new harvester failed to meet expectations as the conveyor belt system kept spinning the algae back into the water.  The current harvesters are aging and options may need to be considered to keep them running.  Tony and Maynard have been periodically harvesting as needed throughout the summer.  At the end of the summer Tony announced his intentions to retire, and Maynard injured himself, leaving a void in staffing the harvesters.  Volunteers and Emily were trained on the harvesters, and volunteer hours were put in at the end of the harvesting season.  Next summer we will need to potentially look for new staffing or volunteers to run the harvesters.    
Fishery Update:    In May 3000 perch and 4500 bluegills were stocked in McDill.  At the end of August, the DNR had leftover largemouth bass and released 12,000 largemouth bass in McDill.  During the summer Dave Muraski has been trapping carp, and trapped   2,614 carp.  The Lake District board also worked with the city attorney to revise the city ordinance that makes it illegal to discharge a bow within city limits to allow a bow to be discharged for bow fishing only on McDill pond.  The Izaak Walton league also made a donation of $4950 from a grant they applied for at the national level for fish restocking.  The DNR plans to do a fish study in October, but based on observations the fishery may be off to a good start.  Anglers are complaining of the amount of foot sized Northern they are catching, which is suspected to be the Northern that were stocked the fall before the emergency drawdown.  There are many hatches of various species of fish off to a great start.  A request to the DNR to look at stocking the black crappie which is not been seen in McDill for years is under consideration.  
Dam Transfer:   The transfer has not occurred yet, as the repair project is waiting for expenses to be finalized.  It is expected that the transfer process will start this fall, with official transfer occurring in November or December.  
Other Misc:     Board Member Elections are coming up at the next annual meeting, if anyone is interested in helping serve on the board.  Water level fluctuations have been noted by residents to be occurring, and the city has been checked and is maintaining the proper height at the gate.  It is suspected that some of the dredging that is increasing the volume of groundwater entering McDill could be having an impact.      
Next Meeting:    To accommodate having the Treasurer available to attend the annual meeting to cover budget  the Annual meeting is moved up to Tuesday October 15.    
Meeting Adjourned 7:30 pm.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.  
